Response to the following bullet in the CD-1 review closeout:

· The SSD upgrade is an upgrade to the readout of an existing silicon strip array.  As such it is constrained by the existing silicon sensor hardware.  This hardware is being refurbished and a new readout consistent with the STAR DAQ1000 standard is being developed.  The deployment of ladders has been redesigned to improve coverage and make use of a limited number of functional ladders.  There is one spare ladder; no new ladders will be produced.   

An SSD ladder is composed of 16 modules with associated electronics on both sides of each module, to read out the P- and N- faces of the silicon strips.

By far the most likely failure mode for an SSD ladder is at the module readout level for one face.  Such a failure results in the loss of one-half of [1/(16*20)] 0.31% coverage for the SSD.  In such a scenario, the remaining face is still usable.

While we would be more comfortable with a larger complement of spares, we do not feel that there is much probability of a significant loss of coverage due to foreseeable failure scenarios.

